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PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

31 May 2024 

Excellency, 

The Summit of the Future, to be held on 22 and 23 September 2024, represents a singular 

opportunity for the international community to forge a new global consensus that will actively 
seek to transform and scale up existing commitments for the achievement of the Sustainable 

Development Goals. The support and ownership of all is therefore critical to ensuring sustained 

action at national and regional levels, that translates into tangible gains for all and I invite 

Member States to ensure participation at the highest level, in accordance with General Assembly 

resolution 76/307 and decision 77/568. 

In this regard, I have the honor to circulate herewith a draft decision on the establishment 

of the list of speakers for the Summit of the Future. The draft decision is based on past practice 

and seeks to ensure fairness and the equal treatment of Member States for the plenary meetings 
of the Summit. I intend to submit the attached draft decision, to be issued as A/78/L.77, to the 

General Assembly for its consideration at the plenary meeting on Friday, 7 June 2024. The 

agenda of the meeting will be published in the Journal of the United Nations. | 

For any additional information, please contact Mr. Felix Brombach, Senior Adviser at 

my Office by e-mail: felix.brombach@un.org. 

Detailed information on the programme of the Summit of the Future will be circulated in 

due course. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
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Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


